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The Triumph Herald
June 2019

NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

The RMTC Spring Car Show
story on page 9

St Francis Drive & Show
story on page 8

A big “Thank you” to Andrej for
putting this show together.

Old and New British vs Italian Steel

The Bosler’s TR6 was the lead car in our group which
included 2 TR6’s, a TR7, a Porsche and 3 red Miatas

The Tractors are a fun part of this show.  One owners
advice was to “get one with an electric starter!”
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

General Membership Meetings are held
on the 3rd Tuesday of the month at
Piccolo’s restaurant. We begin gathering
at 6pm for drinks and dinner and start the
meeting at 7pm. We may present a
program and conclude around 8:30.
Piccolo’s is located at 3562 S. Monaco
Parkway (one block east of I-25 and one
block south of Hampden). In June and
December, the meeting is held elsewhere
as part another club event.

Board Meetings are held on the
1st Monday evening

of each month at The New York
Deli News, located at 7105 East

Hampden Ave. in Denver. Dinner
at 6pm, meeting begins at 7pm;

all members are welcome.

Musings from the Gavel, by the PM

At the May General Meeting, we had time for a conversa-
tion about the future of the British Car Clubs in the Denver
area.  I would venture to say that many share the RMTC’s
issue of an ‘aging’ population and a slow decline in mem-
bership.  I shared my thoughts about the future of our
clubs and that the time would come when there will most likely be a British
Car Club in the Denver area similar the British Motoring Club of Northern
Colorado.   We had a lively conversation and the club members present at
the meeting tossed out some good ideas.  In the course of our conversation,
a board member reminded us that we are a volunteer organization - events,
drives, board membership - all of these are available to us because a club
member volunteered.
There are several benefits to volunteering your time and expertise to an or-
ganization of any kind: volunteering connects you to others, volunteering is
good for your mind and body and volunteering brings fun and fulfillment to
your life.  In my several tenures, Minister of Letters and Prime Minister, on
the board of the RMTC I have found all three to be true.
Moving on, if you couldn’t join us at the Spring Car Show, you missed a good
time and lots of ‘eye candy’ at McClaren of Denver. It was a great show and
a big thank you to Andrej Galens for setting this all up.

Quote of the Month: “Service to others is the rent you pay for your room here
on earth."  ~ Muhammad Ali

Trivia of the Month:  June is Candy Month and Fresh Fruit and Vegetables
Month - you pick, choose wisely!

Let the good times roll!      Debbie

TECHNICAL ADVISORS

TR2 & TR3 - Wally Gamble
wallygamble@comcast.net

TR4 & TR4A - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

TR250 - Bob Becwar
(303) 279-3745

GT6 & TR6 - Andy DeVisscher
(303) 565-0031 /
tr6dev@q.com

TR7 - Terry Hughes
 (303) 810-1369

TR8 - Ken Kalin
(303) 255-1254

Spitfire - Bob Mott
(303) 690-8714 / (303) 748-5160

Electrical - David Durstine
(303) 320-1506

davidtr3tr4-RMTC@yahoo.com

General - Bob Klie
(970) 630-9512

Colorado Springs - Jim Elbe
(719) 338-2683

jameselbe@aol.com

Steve Colman 6/2
Tim Pirano 6/2
Steve Hawthorne 6/4
Ralph Malewska 6/4
Jeff Oram-Smith 6/5
Kitty Janiesch 6/7
Lloyd Gossen 6/11
Colleen A'Hearn 6/18
Cynthia Powers 6/21
Stan Burt 6/21
Jeff Heller 6/22
Gwenn Jensen 6/24
Emily Girkins 6/25
Tori Cline 6/29

June Birthdays by
Kitty Janiesch
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RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
By Andrew Janiesch

JUNE    (no monthly meeting at Piccolos in June)
 4 - MGCC Check Point Workers Meeting @ Hagerty -Time TBA
 7 – RMTC CHECK POINT FOR MGCC RMC 67TH  RALLYE
7 ,9  MGCC RMC 67th ANNUAL RALLYE

GLENWOOD SPRINGS - see details below

  9 - ACC’s COLORADO CONCOURS d’ ELEGANCE & EXOTIC SPORTS CAR SHOW
You should be already signed up for this but you can probably drive-in register on

   the day of the show. See www.coloradoconcours.org  or Contact Mark Bosler for more
  details.   See full page flyer in last month’s newsletter.

15 – RMTC ANNUAL FATHER’S DAY PICNIC & AUTO RODEO & Monthly Meeting
hosted by Gordon & Shirley Kenney,  details on next page

JULY
  4 -  JULY 4TH EVERGREEN MUSIC FESTIVAL & CAR SHOW – Rod Tomkins, details next page
20 – RMTC ANNUAL HIGHWAY CLEAN UP – Rick & Lynne Lawson, details on page 6
27 – AIR SHOW VIEWING & PICNIC at BIll Gillespee’s House – Bennett, Colorado

AUGUST
  3 – ROCKY MOUNTAIN AIR & GROUND FESTIVAL –
  coordinated by Sharon Robinson
17 – DR. TED PARKS @ Gordon Kenney’s House
25 – LODO Tour 10:00 a.m. – Coordinated by Steve Hart

SEPTEMBER
14 – TERRY & MARIETTA HUGHES CONCLAVE BBQ
14–15 COLORADO ENGLISH MOTORING CONCLAVE
  – Sat - Tour/Sun - Car Show
21 – OKTOBERFEST hosted by Dave & Arlene Bosh

DECEMBER
14 – RMTC ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY - coordinated by
  Andrew & Kitty Janiesch

WHAT ARE YOUR IDEAS?
Looking for Volunteers to coordinate or host events &/or drives.
If interested please contact Andrew Janiesch, events coordinator.

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
  2019 Board

Prime Minister - Debbie Bosler
Vice-Prime Minister - Rod Tomkins
Minister of Letters - Gordon Kenney
Treasurer - Jeff Heller

Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
  Minister of Membership - Kitty Janiesch
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - Mark Bosler
Newsletter Publisher - Mark Bosler
Webmaster - Andrej Galins

www.coloradoconcours.org
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June 15, 2019 – Before-Fathers Day Lunch & Car Rodeo at the Kenneys

Our club has invited members of the MG club to join us in this annual event so we may have a large turn-
out.  It’s a good event to bring friends and children and to introduce others to the club.  Not necessary to
have or drive a Triumph for this party but all participants are required to have had a father.

It’s a Pot-Luck lunch so bring Hors d'oeuvres, salad, dessert or some other goodie to share and the Kenney’s
will supply the main dish, water, soft drinks, plates, cups, etc.; BYOB if desired.

Plan to arrive around 11:00 am and we eat at noon (maybe a
bit sooner).  After lunch it’s time for serious socializing and
for the car Rodeo. This event is a one car at a time, low speed
maneuvering contest and cars stay off the town streets for the
event.  Scores are generated in three categories and winners
recognized. You can also throw darts or horseshoes if you
like.  The event is usually over by 3 or 4pm but you can come
and leave any time.  Event is Rain or Shine!

The Kenney’s house is at 16921 E. Fremont Ave in the little
town of Foxfield.  From the intersection of Parker Road (CO
83) and Arapahoe Rd (CO 88) go East on Arapahoe ¾ mile
then turn south and go ¾ mile on Buckley Road to the
Fremont Ave cul-de-sac.  Call them at 303-766-7826 if
needed.    RSVP is helpful but not required. Gkenney22@gmail.com This is also the monthly club meeting

Rotary of Evergreen Car Show – July 4th  10am-2pm
Buchanan Park, 32003 Ellingwood Trail, Evergreen, CO

In the Park on the grass! Classics, British, Customs, etc
$25 fee includes entry for 2 to the Evergreen Music Festival

Live Music, Food, Drinks and Fun
Register at wwww.evergreenmusicfestival.org

Questions to evergreenrotary.carshow@gmail.com

Our club contact is Rod Tomkins

mailto:gkenney22@gmail.com
mailto:Gkenney22@gmail.com
wwww.evergreenmusicfestival.org
mailto:evergreenrotary.carshow@gmail.com


Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC PO Box 300426 Denver, CO 80203-0426 rockymountaintr.org p.5

PLEASE SUPPORT
OUR ADVERTISERS,
WE ALL NEED EACH
OTHER!  IF YOU ARE

DOING BUSINESS
WITH AN OUTFIT
YOU LIKE, SEE IF

THEY WOULD LIKE
TO PLACE AN ADD.

Regalia Update by Mark Bosler

I will have samples at the General
Meeting and at all RMTC events.
You may order direct from K&K,
and pay for shipping to you. You
can go to RMTC website;
http://rockymountaintr.org and
click on REGALIA STORE.  You
can also use the online order form;

https://monogramsbykk.com/collections/rocky-mountain-triumph-club  or visit
11023 Pikes Peak Dr. Parker CO 80134. There are many types of shirts and jackets
and hats available in addition to what you see here. If you wish to have me pick up
your order and bring it to an RMTC meeting let me know and I’ll be glad to.

RMTC Treasurer's Report
This report is available for
inspection at the
Board Meeting
and at the
General
Meeting, or by
special request.

Michael Bergren

President CEO
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Minutes of the RMTC-LLC Board Meeting
of May 6th,  2019

by Gordon Kenney, Minister of Letters

All of the voting members of the board and the webmaster
were present.  Prime Minister Debbie Bosler called the
meeting together at 7:00 pm at the New York Deli News
restaurant and asked for board member reports.

Rod T. reported David D. was the only one who had driven
a Triumph to the meeting.  He reported on the planning for
the July 4th event in Evergreen and discussed some of the
plans for meeting programs.
Gordon K. said that he will be editor of the “Triumph
Herald” for the June issue during David’s absence.  He
asked for all related material, including photographs, to be
sent to him by the 24th of May.  He and Mark B. discussed
the pdf color/BW pages issues.
Jeff H. distributed a several page financial report and told
how some of the issues with the Bank had been handled.
He will leave the club’s checkbook with Rod T. during
Jeff’s absence later this month.  Jeff also reported the
club’s liability insurance policy was renewed and had a
copy available for board members to review.
Andrew J. reviewed recent events and discussed details
about the coming events such as the St Francis show this
weekend and those related to the Glenwood MG event and
our club’s agreement to staff one of the check points.
David D. thanked the board members for their submission
of material for the newsletter and explained his
arrangement with Gordon to edit the June issue.
Mark B. reported the paper copies of the newsletter have
been mailed and he discussed some of the problems with
the printer company due to their inexperienced staff.

Kitty J. reported that our membership count is 107.  She is
following the club’s guidelines on dropping members who
are not renewing in a timely manner but is also contacting
them to encourage them to renew.
Andrej G. gave the report on the arrangements made for the
car show this month.  This is going to be an interesting
venue for the club but does require advance registration and
timely appearance.  The board voted to approve a $250
donation to the event charity.

Andrew J. has investigated the name tag supplier used by
the local Miata club who can supply a more elaborate name
tag and mail it directly to the member for about the same
cost as we now pay.  This would simplify and speed up the
process; he will make a follow-up report next month.

Debbie B. asked each board member to review the
responsibilities of their club office that is detailed in the
By-Laws and to note any changes that need to be made.
She will also update the digital copies of the By-Laws and
the Operating Agreement.

The charges for classified advertising in the newsletter and
on the web site were reviewed; the topic will be revisited at
the next board meeting.

Debbie discussed the “Focus” of the club and asked
members to bring ideas to the board meeting for issues the
club should be addressing.  One example discussed was the
formation of a new regional coalition of British Car Clubs.
The meeting was adjourned at 8:05pm.

These minutes were approved by the board via email 5-14-
2019.      By Gordon Kenney, MOL

Highway Cleanup, Saturday, July 20, 2019  by Rick & Lynne Lawson

It’s time for fun and games, and, oh yes, a little civic duty along the lines of some light cleaning up of
Highway 119 above Rollinsville.  Bring gloves and appropriate clothing for whatever Mother Nature throws
our way. Very stylish bright orange reflective vests and trash bags will be provided.

Meet on Saturday, July 20th at the RTD Park N Ride at the Federal Center Station at 11601 W 2nd Place in
Lakewood.  From W 6th Ave and Union, go south to 2nd Place, then east to the Park N Ride; meet at 8:45
am and depart at 9:00 am.  A secondary meeting place will be at the entrance to Jefferson County Public
Works at  9:20-9.30 am, about one quarter mile west on Golden Gate Canyon Rd from Highway 93 in
Golden.  We will drive up Golden Gate Canyon to Hy119 and to our cleanup location above Rollinsville.

After the Highway Cleanup, we will gather for a group photograph of all the vehicles and then continue for
lunch at the Wondervue Café.  There we will engage in the Highway Cleanup Challenge and the winner will
have his/her name engraved on the “Most Valuable Environmental Specialist” trophy which will be
presented at a General Meeting.   In addition, there will be rewards for those who find the numbered
wooden blocks left for the scavenger hunt along our cleanup route.  Hope everyone can join us for this
Environmental Project to keep our driving adventures beautiful to enjoy!  So, plan on joining us for all the
fun on July 20th!
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
Free for members; Non-member ads are $5/month.

Go to ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG for details

For Sale
1976 TR6:
$9K
Negotiable,
Color BRG,
108K miles.
Motor rebuilt at 40K by previous owner.
In good condition, body has no rust, rebuilt
radiator with triple core. New clutch
assembly, new rear springs and new
alternator. Several boxes of extra parts.

Call 303 690 8952 ask for Dave for more
info. We screen all calls so talk to the
machine and if we are home we will pick up,
otherwise leave message. Email
DBMacnee@Comcast.net

For Sale: 1980
Triumph TR7
Excellent condition, 5
speed manual transmission. Drives and runs great,
has always been garaged. Top, boot, and tonneau
cover in excellent condition, car cover included.
Located in Evergreen, CO.  Asking price $6200
Contact: ajswear@msn.com or call 303-670-2485.

Wanted & Needed:
Currently restoring a 1971 TR6 . Looking for the
following parts: Front & Rear bumpers, Grill parts,
body trim parts, interior trim parts, wood dash, black
interior kit, black canvas top, door & trunk lock set.

I have 2 TR6 hard tops I would like to sell, one
is OEM Triumph the other is after market and looks
like a canvas top fits TR4 or TR6 make offer or lets
trade      Contact Tony Cooper  303.434.1425

Three Triumphs for Sale:

  1980 – Dolomite 1500SE:  Only 2200 of these were
produced.  There are less than six on the road in
the UK, and this is the ONLY one in the United
States.  63,000 original miles.  Dolomite bodied,
with 1500cc engine.  Very original and very rare.
$15,000

  1978 – Spitfire 1500:  Beautiful example of a classic.
Great paint, flawless interior, Monza exhaust,
Weber carb, Minilite wheels, overdrive, factory
hardtop. 64,000 original miles.  The list goes on….
$7,000

  1978 – Spitfire 1500:  A stunning car, which scored
386 of 400 points at 2001 VTR Concours.
Complete documentation and photographs of
restoration which was completed in 1997 are
available.  Only 750 miles on the odometer!
Includes overdrive and factory hardtop.  Car is
100% original.  $10,000

    A PDF file with detailed information and    photos
 are available by texting or calling Harry Cornelius
 at 303 506-2465.

Late model Spitfire Hard top needs new seals
+ love. Free to good home        John Wright
at 720-300-8618 or  vjh878e@gmail.com

(6-19)

Harrys three Triumphs

mailto:DBMacnee@Comcast.net
mailto:DBMacnee@Comcast.net
mailto:ajswear@msn.com
mailto:ajswear@msn.com
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Report of the St Francis Car Show of May 13th

by Gordon K.    Photos by Kitty  J., Mark B., and Gordon K.
The 19th, and maybe the last, “Saturday in the
Park – Car, Bike and Tractor Show”, in St Francis,
Ks was attended by several of our members on
May 11th.  On Friday afternoon Debbie and Mark
Bosler drove out in their TR6 and their Porsche,
and Andrew and Kitty Janiesch, Gordon and
Shirley Kenney and their guest Brian and Jackie
Redrupp also made the 200 mile trip.

These three
couples each
drove their “Mica
Red Retractable
Roof Miatas” in a 3
car convoy of
nearly identical
cars.

We all stayed in B&B’s in town and
on Saturday we were joined by Terry
Hughes who arrived in his TR7.  Bob
Klie (who lives nearby) visited us at
the show in between his times at the
local hospital where Jo Ann is
recovering from surgery.

Our club display this year had 7 cars with a TR6
on each end with the TR7, the Porsche and the 3
Miata’s in the middle which were displayed one
top up, one top down and one with the retractable
half-way down.  Terry, Gordon and Shirley and
their friends the Rerupps came home Saturday
PM while the Boslers and Janishs stayed
overnight.

The show had about 50
cars on display
including a Studebaker
Advanti, 2 Ford
“retractable hardtops”,
street rods, antiques
and some project cars.
There were also a
dozen tractors which
were mostly John
Deere and International Harvesters models.
Seven motorcycles were on display including an
older Harley (gearshift and reverse) that the
owner said weighted 1,000 pounds.

Several events
were cancelled
including the
tractor and bike
rodeos and the
unique “chicken
bingo”.

 Everyone who registered
“won” a prize.

The people voted for their
favorite car in each of the 16
classes and Terry, Mark and
Debbie received a plaque.

It’s a fun show in part because it’s small town
America.

The people are very friendly, the prices for food
and lodging are low and one sees all sorts of
vehicles and the Motorcycle museum in town
adds an additional attraction.

We all wish Jo Ann Klie a speedy recovery
and hope to see her and Bob at a cub event
later this year.

.

By Gordon K.



Report of the May 18th RMTC Car Show at the McClaren Dealership,
by Gordon K.                          Photos by Rod T.,  Kitty J. and Mark B.

This annual show was held at McClaren of Denver,
part of the Mike Ward Automotive complex in
Highlands Ranch on May 18. It was a relatively cool
day with increasing clouds throughout the morning,
but the threat of rain fortunately held off other than a
few misting sprinkles.

As part of the Mike Ward 3rd Saturday of the Month
Cars and Coffee event we were treated to all
manner of automotive exotica from a 1962 VW 21
window bus to 2019 McClarens, Ferraris, and
Lamborghinis, old British Steel and new British and
Italian Steel.

There was quite a bit of interest from the general
public in our more modest offerings which was part
of the intent in choosing this venue. The show was
curtailed around 1 pm, earlier than scheduled, so
that attendees and their cars could drive over to the
nearby STEM School memorial fundraiser/car show
for the victims of the recent shooting.

Of the 14 Triumphs that were in attendance, the
Member’s Choice winner was Mark Bosler’s 1975
TR 6, while the Crowd Favorite vote went to Dave
Bosh’s 1975 TR 6. Obviously, 1975 was a vintage
year for Pimento Red TR 6’s.
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The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS
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www.thecoloradoconclave.com
9/14-15/2019

Re Participants from other clubs:
In the report on page 8 of the St Francis, KS, show the
names of Brian and Jackie Redrupp are mentioned as friends
of the Kenneys.  They are from the Jaguar club and are
English by birth but lived near Rochester NY for many years
before retiring to Denver.  They have an XKE roadster and
acquired a 2011 Miata last year which is their daily driver
sports car.

Brian had bought a 1973 TR6 in the mid 1970’s and had sold it after a few years.  Just last week
Brian received an email from that buyer about that TR6.  It now has only 27k miles and is  part of
the TR6 recognition at the Watkins Glen Grand Prix Festival this year.  It was great having the
Redrupps along as guests in the Triumph club event and shows how inter-club participation can
benefit all involved.                        by Gordon K.

Substitute Editor of the Triumph Herald this month.

Last fall Rod T. and I served as a committee to find and nominate
candidates for officers for 2019.   We talked to David D. about
becoming editor for the Triumph Herald; it is often a difficult
office to fill.  One of David’s concerns was that he is often gone on
vacation for a month or so each year and would be unable to do the
newsletter.

I had been editor of the clubs newsletter at various times starting
more than 20 years ago and was familiar with the task.  So I
offered to fill in and do the newsletter for him and he then accepted
the nomination.   This issue is mine and I hope it meets the high
standard that David’s newsletters have set.   And I also hope he
gets back OK to do the next ones.     Gordon K.

www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
www.thecoloradoconclave.com
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Prime Minister Debbie Bosler opened the meeting at
7:02 pm with a heartfelt introduction for a long time,
but absent, member, Harry Cornelius.
 She noted there were no May birthday members
present. Additionally she announced that our guest
speaker for the evening had to cancel.

Vice Prime Minister, Rod Tomkins, after polling the
members present, determined that there was 1
Triumph in the parking lot, Richard Martin’s TR
2000, Mk 2.

He also made note that pictures of the
International Drive Your Triumph Day
event had been published in the
Vintage Triumph, the magazine of the
Vintage Triumph Register.

And in fact the cover shot was of our
LBCs on the Genessee westbound on-
ramp to I-70 with the aforementioned
Richard Martin’s TR 2000 prominent.
He surveyed the members to to
determine any interest in
attending VTR 2019 in Dripping
Springs, Texas in October.
Several members mentioned
they were “thinking about it.”
Look for a further survey in this
issue.

Debbie then gave reports for absent board members,
Gordon Kenney, Secretary; David Durstine,
Newsletter Editor; and Jeff Heller, Treasurer. We
are solvent.

 Mark Bosler, Regalia, showed some regalia items
and promoted the ACC Car Show. Kitty Janiesch,
Membership, announced were are at 109 members
of whom 19 were present.  Andrew Janiesch, Events
Coordinator, reviewed previous events, the St.
Francis Car Show, and the RMTC Spring Car Show.
He announced in June we will have the ACC Car
Show on June 8, The MGCC Glenwood Rallye on
June 7-9, and the RMTC Father’s Day Picnic on
June 15.

In July there is the Evergreen Music Festival and
Car Show on July 4, and August 3 the Front Range
Air Show and Car Show. Please see elsewhere in
this issue for further information about these events.

 Harry Cornelius gave a short synopsis of 3 TRs in
his collection that he now has to downsize. They
will be listed briefly in the Herald classifieds and at
greater length on various websites.

At 7:50 Debbie announced a short break
for cookies and the opportunity to
purchase tickets in the 50-50 raffle.

After the break Debbie opened a
discussion about the future of the RMTC.
She made note of our declining
membership and how at some point it
might be in the best interests of Little
British Car clubs to amalgamate into one
major club. She asked for input from the
members present as to their views as what
might be some strategies to delay or even

arrest this prospect. Among ideas
presented were the notation that
Northern Colorado has its British
Motoring Club of Northern
Colorado, and how they
successfully put on their Oil Spot
Rally in the fall for all British
makes and models. The MGCC

has its Glenwood Rally for all makes and models, a
three day event in June. Debbie cited that Ann and
Ross Robbins of the Lotus club were thinking of a
LBC event. We have invited the MGCC to our
Father’s Day picnic, It was also noted that RMTC
members need to step up and organize drives and
events, although we are an active club in that regard.
Debbie threw out the idea of a British Car Council
for the Denver area to plan/coordinate events/drives
among the clubs.

 Brad Reed and the RMTC won the 50-50 raffle.

 The meeting was adjourned at 8:35

 Submitted by Rod Tomkins

Report of the May 21st Monthly Meeting at Piccolos by Rod Tomkins
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com
Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a

listing of upcoming events and shows

There were several bills introductd in the
Colorado leglisature that related to cars but
none of those that would have adversely
affected our car hobby became law.

One that did pass related to prohibiting
gasoline gars from “blocking” charging
stations for electric vehicles.  It’s a sad
commentary on our culture that such a law
was necessary.

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, June 5, 6:00 pm,
at the Cussler Museum,14959 W 69th Ave,

Club Events in June & July - Mark Your Calendars

June 3rd, Monday evening, Board Meeting

June 7th, Friday, Manning the Check-Point for the Rallye

June 7-9, Fri. Sat., Sunday,  Glenwood Springs Rallye

June 9th, Sunday, Car Show at Arap. Community College

June 15th, Saturday, Day-Before-Fathers Day at the Kenneys

June 18th, Tuesday evening, General Meeting at Piccolo’s

Then in July:

JULY
July 4th    -  Thursday,  Evergreen Music Festival
July 20th   - Saturday,  Highway Cleanup
July 27th   - Saturday,  Air Show viewing from Bill G’s house


